
 

 

 

 

TO:  CANNON FALLS CITY COUNCIL 

FROM: Neil Jensen, City Administrator 

SUBJECT: Street Vacation and Lot Split for Robert B. O’Gorman at 915 N. 6th Street 

DATE: January 5, 2021 

 

BACKGROUND 

 

On December 14, 2020, the Planning Commission held a public hearing for a street vacation and 

lot split for Robert B. O’Gorman at 915 N. 6th Street.  This lot is zoned R-B Residential Business 

District.  The Planning Commission approved the street vacation and lot split. 

 

The following exhibits are enclosed to further describe the proposal: 

 

1. Survey by Rapp Land Surveying Inc. for current project 

2. GIS overhead depiction of lot and neighboring lots (1) 

3. GIS overhead depiction of lot and neighboring lots (2) 

4. Resolution 2354, Vacating Platted Alleyways Formerly in the St. Clair’s 

Terre Haute Addition and Goodhue Addition. 

5. Survey by Rapp Land Surveying, Inc. depicting alleys to be vacated 

6. Resolution 2358, Approve Preliminary Plan—O’Gorman Addition 

7. Resolution 2359, Approve Variance and Conditional Use Permits for O’Gorman 

Addition 

8. Survey by Rapp Land Surveying Inc. depicting Preliminary Plat for O’Gorman 

Addition 

 

The proposed street vacation and lot split will allow 915 6th Street additional lot space, creating a 

lot that meets all current code regulations. 

 

REQUESTED COUNCIL ACTION 

 

Cannon Falls City Council is asked to consider Resolution 2532, Approving a Street Vacation 

and Lot Split at 915 N. 6th Street.   



CITY OF CANNON FALLS 

GOODHUE COUNTY, MINNESOTA 

 

RESOLUTION NUMBER 2532 

 

APPROVE STREET VACATION AND LOT SPLIT AT 915 N. 6TH STREET 

 

 WHEREAS, Robert B. O’Gorman, owner, has made application for a street vacation and 

lot split to allow 915 N. 6th Street (PID 52.360.0150) additional lot space, creating a lot that 

meets all current code regulations as regulated by the Zoning Ordinance, and 

 

 WHEREAS, the Planning Commission conducted a hearing on December 14, 2020 to 

accept testimony relating to the application; and 

 

 WHEREAS, the Planning Commission finds the granting of the street vacation and lot 

split is reasonable and in conformance with the City of Cannon Falls Comprehensive Plan. 

 

 WHEREAS, the Cannon Falls Planning Commission hereby recommends to the Cannon 

Falls City Council that the application for Street Vacation and Lot Split be approved. 

 

NOW THEREFORE, LET IT BE RESOLVED BY THE CITY OF CANNON FALLS, 

GOODHUE COUNTY, MINNESOTA, that based on the findings of the Planning Commission 

which are hereby adopted by the City Council that the Street Vacation and Lot Split be approved 

subject to compliance with all applicable requirements of the City of Cannon Falls Zoning 

Chapter 152 and the State of Minnesota Building Code requirements. 

 

ADOPTED by the City Council of Cannon Falls this 5th day of January, 2021. 

 

 

       CITY OF CANNON FALLS 

 

       ____________________________________ 

       John O. Althoff, Mayor 

 

 

ATTEST:______________________________ 

                 Neil L. Jensen, City Administrator 

 
























